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Approval of Minutes: Minutes from March 13, 2006 were approved.

Vice Chancellor Woods reported that the Governor’s Chair searches are being coordinated out of Vice President Millhorn’s office.  Ads have been placed in key outlets and are generating a great deal of interest.

Associate Vice Chancellor Harris reported that 28 applications were received for the undergraduate research internships, and three for the counterpart program at ORNL.  Eighteen students were selected for these stipends with good distribution across colleges and disciplines.  Dr. Harris also reported on the Exhibition of Undergraduate Research and Creative Achievement for 2006.  There were over 150 total participants.  Phi Kappa Phi again provided three ‘best of show’ awards and these recipients were included in the Chancellor’s Awards Banquet.

Associate Vice Chancellor Collier reported on progress to grant administrators access to the working Coeus database.  This has been slowed as the Coeus team worked through confidentiality issues, mostly at UTHSC.  There finally appears to be a way forward and shortly Deans, Associate Deans and Department Heads should have access to live data for their unit.  

Dr. Collier also reported that the compliance check list for new faculty has been reviewed; Human Resources has the list for review.  It should be posted on the OR web in the near future, certainly in time to pass on to incoming faculty this fall.

Finally, Dr. Collier asked for the record to show her and the University’s gratitude to all faculty members who served tirelessly and with distinction on the various compliance committees.

Mrs. Mashburn (Federal Relations) noted that Congress was in recess (Easter) so little was actually happening by way of hearings or action on legislation.  She noted that the Higher Ed re-authorization passed with many things of concern originally ‘reasonably addressed’ in the final analysis.

On immigration matters, higher education would like to be exempt from H1B limitations; the current version of the bill in the Senate omits this provision.  There also is the desire to allow recent MS and PhD graduates to be hired directly after graduation in the U.S. with a green card.

The budget bill appears to be dead in the House (had cuts for NSF and the Department of Energy, Office of Science).  The current thinking is that there will not be a budget bill passed this year.

Dr. Susan Riechert (EEB) will represent UT at NSF Day (June 7) this year.

From the Associate Deans for Research, a question arose concerning transportation between UT and ORNL.  When this was last visited, the estimate from KAT was pretty costly ($100K) for the potential number of riders at that time.  For many years there has been a van service to the research buildings on the Pellissippi, but Ray Hamilton reported that service was to be discontinued for lack of traffic.

Old Business

The Centers/Institutes Subcommittee (Dr. Gentry) reported that it would be finished with its work by the next meeting.  There was no report from the Research Data/Tangible Property.  The Subcommittee reviewing SARIF Equipment and Infrastructure has completed its work, recommending some $330K for support with that support leveraging another ~$650K of support from others.  There was some concern expressed by the Chair about requests from the same people year after year.  Also noted, there were six proposals requesting equipment in support of JIAM.

New Business

Chairman Handler raised the issue of hindrances to participation of high school students in research on campus.  He noted that in a recent state-wide competition, only one entrant came from Knoxville, whereas the Memphis high schools were well represented because their students were able to gain access to labs at the University of Memphis.  This will be followed up with Risk Management.

Dr. Woods raised the issue of federal agencies increasingly calling on the campus to pre-screen submissions, where many of these solicitations are multidisciplinary in nature.  Dr. Woods suggested that internal review guideline emphasize that like groups seek one another out and try to arrive at a more collaborative effort.  If that doesn’t work for some reason, the institutional review might recommend that similar groups try to work out a collaborative proposal as an outcome of the internal review.  

Chairman Handler invited nominations for Chair of the Research Council for the 2006-2007 term.  These may be submitted to Dr. Harris (wharris4@utk.edu) over the next two weeks.  Those wishing to place a name in nomination should seek the permission of that person before making the nomination.  The chair will be elected at the next meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.
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